SOUTHEASTERN CAMPUS BULLETIN



September 27 - October 1

X, 5

Monday, September 27

6:45 - 9:00 PM

Seminary youth meeting. See notice.

7:30 PM

Esther Adams Seminar for seminary wives. Bethea

Room. See notice.

Tuesday, September 28

10:00 AM

Chapel: Worship led by students who participated in the Home Missions Practicum.

10:30 AM or after chapel

Meeting of all seniors graduating in December. Con and make known your preferences for the graduation speaker.

Wednesday, September 29

10:00 AM

Chapel: Dr. James Blackmore, Associate in Commu-

nications.

Thursday, September 30

10:00 AM

Chapel: Reverend James L. Finley, Pastor, Pine Valley

Baptist Church, Wilmington, NC.

7:00 PM

Student-led vespers. Special prayer emphasis with

music by the Associate Class and message by Parker

Leaks.

Friday, October 1

10:00 AM

Florida Club meeting, Cafeteria. Officers will be

elected.

NOTICES:

KEESEE CHECKS:

Keesee checks are now ready and may be picked up in the Business Office during regular office hours.

SEMINARY YOUTH:

Seminary youth will meet Monday, 6:45-9:00 PM in the

Mackie Hall Conference room. We are working on a music program, starting a Bible study, planning a fund raiser, and other activities. So far this year we have gone to New Life camp, been roller skating and had a pool party. If you are a seminary youth in grade 6-12, we need you. For additional information call Ken Boettcher at 556-2394.

ESTHER ADAMS SEMINARS: The first program in the 1982-83 Esther Adams Seminars for seminary wives will be held in the Bethea Room,
Appleby Hall, Monday, Sept. 27 from 7:30-9:30 PM. Mrs. Mary Cosby, our guest
speaker, ministers with her husband at the Church of Our Savior, Washington,
DC. She will be sharing with us ways to make ends meet and will challenge us
to obtain the right attitude towards being in Christian Ministry. Free child
care is available and all seminary wives are urged to attend.

SEMINARY FIELD DAY: The Student Council will sponsor a Field Day on Saturday, October 2 from 1:00-5:00 PM on the athletic field. Events will be held for all students and their families. Check the bulletin boards for more information.

(OVER)

C.R.O.P. WALK:

The annual C.R.O.P. walk for world hunger will be held at 2:00 PM on Sunday, October 3 in Wake Forest. If you would like to participate or for more information, call Patti Tillman at 556-4522, Jack Carter at 556-2179, or Mark Grumbles at 556-6622.

Anyone interested in trying out for a part in the play, AN ENEMY OF THE PEOPLE to be presented this fall, should come to the Cellar Theatre in the basement of Johnson Classroom Building at 8:30 PM on either Monday, Sept. 27 or Tuesday, Sept. 28. If you cannot attend on either of these nights, please contact Ed Sansbury in the library. Also, anyone interested in working with the play should see Ed.

BLOODMOBILE VISIT
PLANNED:

Garland Toliver, Blood Services for Southeastern, would like to form a committee composed of those people who have a few hours time to donate both before the Bloodmobile visit on October 21, during that day, and afterward as we plan for the Spring visit in February. Publicity people are needed in the dorms and apartments as well as callers before the visit. We also need someone to line up and coordinate the student volunteers who work in the various areas on Blood Day. If you have time or talents to offer, please meet with Garland on Friday, October 1 at 10:00 AM in the cafeteria for a doughnut and strategy.

P.R.E.A.C.H.:

Please Recycle Empty Aluminum Cans Here... on campus, that is. Through the efforts of your Student Council, empty aluminum cans are now being recycled. Your participation is not only an act of good stewardship of our natural resources, but also will benefit the needy of Wake County. Money from the sale of aluminum will be used to purchase food and fuel for those in need. Receptacles are located by the drink machines and in the classroom buildings. For information, contact Dennis Testerman at 556-1571.

BIBLICAL STUDY TOUR:

B1030 - Biblical Study Tour - for 4 hours advanced

B area credit will be conducted February 15-25,

1983. All students are eligible to make the tour. Those wanting brochures describing the study should contact Professor Scoggin. Those interested in applying for the Coleman Travel scholarship should contact the Student Affairs office. Applications will be accepted October 1-19 for the scholarships.

CHILD CARE MEETING:
On Monday, October 4, at 7:00 PM there will be a meeting of parents and teachers at the Ruby Reid Child Care Center. Beth and Gene McLeod will lead the discussion entitled "Warning: Empty Nest Ahead". Parents of all pre-school children (even those not enrolled in the Center) will be welcomed.

F.O.C.U.S. Fellowship of Christians United in SerOPPORTUNITIES:
vice, has received 5 requests for teams to lead
lock-ins, puppetry and revivals in nearby churches.
F.O.C.U.S. needs you to help fill these opportunities and others that will
come during this school year. F.O.C.U.S. will sponsor sign-up times on
Tuesday, Sept. 28 and Wednesday, Sept. 29 at 10:00 AM each day in Mackie
Commons Room. For further information, call Ida Lee, 556-6394.

DECEMBER GRADUATES: The Baptist Book Store is now taking orders in the Soda Shop for graduation regalia, invitations, and calling cards. If you are planning to graduate in December, we <u>must</u> have your request by October 8th.

MEN DORM RESIDENTS: Seminary men who live in dormitories or other singles housing are invited to a special time of prayer and sharing in Johnson Dorm lounge. Services will be held each Tuesday, at 9:30 PM and will begin September 28 with a communion service. Plan now to attend.

OFF CAMPUS MINISTRIES: The volunteer services of SEBTS students are needed in two programs in Wake Forest:(1) Wake Forest Nutrition at Wake Forest Baptist Church needs students to deliver hot meals to homebound senior citizens in the Wake Forest area on weekdays from 11-12:30. Mileage is reinbursed. People are also needed to talk and/or share musical talents with the elderly participants prior to the noon meal anytime between 9:30 - noon. Contact Frances Pieper at 556-1079 or 556-1503. (2) Wake Forest Rest Home ministry needs one-on-one visitation and/or group activities at either Wake Forest or Knollwood Manor Resthome. Call Dianne Sexton for more information at 556-5968.

Information for the <u>Campus</u> <u>Bulletin</u> should be in the Student Affairs office by 12 noon Wednesday.